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                     Northern Kentucky Cooperative for Educational Services, Inc.

 
Executive Director’s Report – April 2015
KSBA Regional Board of Education Member Training Opportunities

The first of two opportunities for local Board of Education members to received KSBA approved training occurred on Saturday, March 14th in the Erlanger Elsmere Independent School District.  Thank you to Lloyd Memorial High School and Dr. Kathy Burkhardt for providing space for this opportunity to take place.  The next opportunity is scheduled to take place on May 9, 2015.  Please register Board of Education members via the KSBA website. 
Local Superintendent Advisory Committee

LSAC met on Tuesday, March 24 in Frankfort.  Topics of discussion included regulations being presented to the State Board of Education; Second Reading of PGES and Kindergarten entry screener.  In addition, the first reading of a regulation relating to Career and Technical Education was presented.  Dr. Terri Cox-Cruey is our regional representative and will provide a verbal report concerning the meeting.  

NKEAT

NKEAT met on Monday, March 23rd.  Dr. Tom Shelton attended the meeting and shared an overview of the Council for Better Education’s latest released study of school funding in Kentucky.  In addition, NKEAT met with Representative Adam Koenig to discuss ideas and thoughts regarding future potential legislation to remove barriers for local school districts moving forward in the educational process for students.  This meeting occurred on Monday, April 13th at Central Bank.

Regional School Program Update
The Campbell County School District has provided District of Record services for NKCES for the last several years.  NKCES and RSP are appreciative of the time and effort that has consistently demonstrated by administrators of Campbell County assisting with the program.  Beginning the 2015-2016 school year, the Dayton Independent School District will be providing these services.  NKCES and these districts have met and are in the process of transiting services to Dayton.  KDE is also involved to assist with the transition for SEEK funds to Dayton beginning in July.  
The Regional School Program receives School Resource Officer services with a partnership with the Campbell County Police Department and the Campbell County Fiscal Court.  Police Chief Steve Sorrell is new to the Campbell County Police Department and has visited the Regional School Program.  He is very supportive of the program assisting our children attending our school.  

Kentucky Association of School Superintendents (KASS)

Dr. Tom Shelton, Executive Director of KASS is establishing an Advisory Committee of all of Executive Directors of Educational Cooperatives in the Commonwealth.  This is due to the common goal of working with and serving superintendents and school districts.  The Advisory Committee will meet quarterly to collaborate with common agenda items for all of our organizations.  

Future Grant Opportunities

The USDOE has released the Request for grant proposals for the i3 program.  The areas of priority included in the program from the USDOE are as follows:
· Improving Principal Effectiveness

· Improving STEM throughout the School time activities

· Leveraging Technology to support educational practice and professional development

· Influencing the Development of Non-Cognitive factors for students
A large committee from local school districts and researchers from NKU and UC are collaborating to draft proposals addressing the absolute priorities of the grant.  If districts are interested in participating in the development process of proposals, please contact Vicki Dansberry (Vicki.dansberry@nkces.org).

Annual Performance Reviews – Counseling Grants

Over the next month, several Annual Performance Reviews for the School Counseling Grants are due to the USDOE.  Thank you to all of the Professional School Counselors in districts for collecting data over the year and submitting the data to NKU to be aggregated into the Performance Report.  Continuation funding is contingent upon the successful and complete submission of data in the Annual Performance Report.  

District Planning Meetings

During the next month, District Support Planning meetings will be occurring to develop individual district plans to support the work in schools and districts to reduce the achievement gaps.  If there are questions regarding dates and times of meetings in specific districts, please contact Penny Day, NKCES (penny.day@nkces.org).

Upcoming Meetings
Monday, April 20 – Science CLN, Gateway Community and Technical College

Friday, May 8 – PD Committee, NKCES

Saturday, May 9 – KSBA Regional Training, Lloyd Memorial High School

Wednesday, May 13 – NKCES Board of Directors Meeting; Dr. Terry Holliday 

Wednesday, June 10 – NKCES Board of Directors Meeting; Dr. Tommy Floyd

June 10-12 – KASS Summer Conference, Lexington Griffin Gate

Monday, June 29 – Juvenile Justice Forum, Gateway Community and Technical College

Member Districts


Beechwood Independent • Bellevue Independent • Boone County • Bracken County


Campbell County • Covington Independent


Dayton Independent • Erlanger-Elsmere Independent • Ft. Thomas Independent


  Gateway Community and Technical College • Kenton County�Ludlow Independent • Newport Independent • Northern Kentucky University • Pendleton County


            Silver Grove Independent • Southgate Independent • Walton-Verona Independent • Williamstown Independent
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